
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Newsletter 2024 – Number 10                                                                                   15 March 2024 
Dear Parents  

This week’s news... 

Yogurt painting  

On Wednesday 13th March, children from Reception to Year 4 

were invited by Kier construction to assist with developing the 

sea defence wall along the Ergue Geberic walk in Bude. 

They listened to civil engineer Jack Walker, who explained to 

them the role of a civil engineer and projects that Keir have 

been involved in.  

The children were then given pots of natural yogurt in pairs to 

paint on the wall in order to encourage bacteria and lichen 

growth, in order to age the wall and make it more in keeping.  

 

As always, the children were fantastically behaved,  
well-mannered and represented the school brilliantly!  

Reading Assembly 

Liz Long, our new governor, kindly came in to 

share some of her son’s published stories in our 

weekly reading assembly. The children listened 

brilliantly and enjoyed meeting the characters 

and hearing their adventures.  

 

Many thanks to Liz who has generously 

donated a selection of Matty’s books for the 

children to enjoy.  

Landrake Cross Country  

Bella, James and Otis headed over Landrake School earlier today to compete in the annual cross 

country run. Many thanks to parents who are supporting our runners. We look forward to hearing all 

about it next week.  
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Lego Robotics league  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 6 Robotics Team took part in the First Lego League Competition at RNAS Culdrose 

yesterday. They came a very respectable 10th out of 32 schools in the Robot Game in which they 

coded their robot to carry out as many missions as possible in 2 and a 

half minutes in order to score as many points as they could. The group 

had a really great day where they presented their Innovation Project 

to a panel of judges as well as participating in the range of STEM 

activities on offer. As always they represented our school fantastically 

well, joining in with interest, enthusiasm and appreciation of the whole 

event. Many thanks to Jean (Tamsyn’s Mum) for helping with transport 

and joining us for the day.  

We look forward to running the Robotics Club again in the summer term to include our Year 5’s, as 

the Year 6’s are keen to pass on their knowledge, experience and top tips to Year 5’s who will take 

part in the competition next year.      

 

Comic Relief 

We raised £89.02 for Comic Relief! Many thanks for your kind donations. 

 

Spring Term Exhibition  

Of  Children’s work 
 

Tuesday 19 March 

13.30 – 16.00 

 

At Boscastle Village Hall 

All parents, families and governors are 

invited to come along to take a look at what 

we’ve been learning this term. 

The Year 6 Robotics Team will be giving 

demos of the First Lego League Robot Game, 

and on hand to tell you more about what 

they’ve been up to. 

 

Also: 

14.50: Strings Performance with Barbara. 

 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Clubs next week   Due to staff meetings/training and a football tournament at SJS there will be  

no Art Club and Lego Club next week. Robotics Club will be in the Village Hall at the Spring 

Exhibition.  Wild Tribe Club & Football Club plus Y6 Clubs (before school) will be on as usual.  

 

Kind regards    Sara Haden     Headteacher 


